                      Unified Planning/Zoning Board of Adjustments Meeting

                                                       April 10, 2007

The meeting was called to order by chairman, Ken Cassidy, and the pledge of allegiance was recited.

Roll call was taken with the following members present: Ms. Aufsesser, Mr. Cassidy, Ms. DeYoung, Mr. Duffy, Mr. Mendes, Mr. Mullaney, Mr. Olini, Ms. Rinear, and Mr. Shea. The only alternate present was: Mr. Gallego.

Ms. Rinear made a motion to approve the minutes of the March 5, 2007 meeting and Mr. Mendes second. The board voted with all members in favor.

American Properties:

Mr. Cassidy stepped down as chairman and Mr. Mendes was the chairman for this agenda item. The board recently adopted an amendment to the master plan and the Borough council has introduced the zoning board ordinance amendment, which is an attachment to the master plan and affects it. Therefore, the board special planner has reviewed it and went over that report for the board. Mr. Kniesler, from the Gravatt Corporation, was sworn in as special planner. He stated there were some minor changes but otherwise the ordinance is similar to the town’s garden apartment regulations. He stated it was consistent with the settlement agreement between the Borough and American Properties. He recommends supporting the ordinance and has no issues with it.

Board questions: Mr. Mendes asked if the board would have input in the design features of the project. Mr. Irene said that certain regulations were gone over in the settlement agreement and the plans were attached, so once the plan was adopted so were the regulations. He did remind the members that they would still have to come before the board with an application as is normal procedure once the Borough council adopts this ordinance. Mr. Shea asked if the ordinance was adopted on April 4, 2007. Mr. Irene said he was not sure, but Mr. Mullaney stated that it was adopted. He also requested that Mr. Irene go over the court decision for the board. Mr. Irene went over the court fairness hearing for the board and explained that the master plan and ordinance are part of the settlement. He further stated that the board does not adopt the ordinance; they just make recommendations to the council. The board adopts the amendment. Mr. Shea asked how many affordable housing units there were. Mr. Kniesler said it was about 30%.

Public questions: none.

Ms. Rinear made a motion to adopt the report on the amendment and ordinance for the council and Mr. Mullaney second. The board voted with all members voting in favor but with Mr. Cassidy recusing himself.

The second application was Mr. Gary Shapiro, Block 65.04 Lot 31

Mr. Shapiro of 5 Ned Drive, Matawan was sworn in. Mr. White, the board’s engineer, was sworn in. Mr. Irene stated that the notices were in order and the site plan was marked for exhibit. Mr. Shapiro has 3 bedrooms and a 1-car garage and wants an extra bedroom and an additional garage. There is a setback issue where he is alittle short and therefore he is before the board for approval. 

Board questions: Mr. Mendes asked if there is an existing fence on the property now and the applicant said yes.

Public questions: none.

Mr. Mullaney made a motion to approve the application and Ms. Rinear second. The board voted with all members in favor.

The third application was Ms. Maria Reyes Block 35, Lot 2

Ms. Reyes of 134 Broad Street, Matawan was sworn in. Mr. White, the board’s engineer, was sworn in. Mr. Irene reviewed the notices and said they were in order. Mr. White reviewed his letter to the board about this application. He stated that the fence was not on the applicant’s property as per the site plan and stated he believed this was on the Borough’s property. Mr. Irene stated to the applicant that the planning board cannot allow her to put a fence on anyone else’s property and explained that her survey has it marked as being outside her property. Mr. Irene stated that a fence can only be 4 ft. high; her proposed fence is 6 ft. high so that is why she is at the planning board, however the fence really needs to be moved in about 2 ft. onto her property. It looks like the survey has it on the right of way but the drawing on the survey has it too far out. Mr. White explained to the applicant that she would have to go the Borough and request an easement to leave the fence where it shows on the plans, but that can be expensive. The applicant stated she does not want to spend more money, so she will move the fence back. Mr. White asked if the fence would be tied to the house structure to close in the yard and the applicant said yes. She is looking for privacy. Mr. White reviewed what the applicant wanted: entire fence on her property, front would be 6 ft. high and the side and forward would be 4 ft. high and would go up to the dwelling, the rear would be 6 ft. high but she would need variance relief. The applicant agreed this is what she wanted.

Board questions: Mr. Mullaney stated that this was a critical area in town and trucks come through there so she would need a strong fence. The applicant stated she is putting up a vinyl fence and wants the property enclosed. Ms. DeYoung asked if the surveyor also told the applicant that her patio was outside her property line. The applicant said she saw it on the plan but he said nothing verbally. Mr. Shea asked what the applicant would do with the patio as it cannot be on someone else’s property and the applicant said she would remove that part of it. Mr. Irene suggested that her engineer/surveyor revise the site plans with the changes and resubmit them. They need to be clear to all parties involved. 

Public questions: none.

Mr. Mullaney made a motion to approve the application with the revised site plans and the part of the patio removed and Ms. Rinear second. The board voted with 7 members voting yes. Mr. Duffy and Ms. DeYoung voted no.

Resolutions

Renner Resolution- Mr. Mendes made a motion to approve the resolution and Mr. Cassidy second. The following roll call vote was taken: Mr. Cassidy-yes, Ms. Aufsesser-yes, Ms. DeYoung-yes, Mr. Duffy-yes, Mr. Mendes-yes, Mr. Mullaney-yes, Ms. Rinear-yes, Mr. Olini-yes, Mr. Shea-yes.

Joan Farley Trust Resolution (minor sub-division and deed)- Mr. Mullaney made a motion to approve the resolution and include a 90-day extension and Mr. Duffy second. The following roll call vote was taken: Ms. Aufsesser-yes, Mr. Duffy-yes, Mr. Cassidy-yes, Ms.Rinear-yes, Mr. Olini-yes, Mr. Mendes-yes, Mr. Mullaney-yes, Mr. Shea-yes, Ms. DeYoung-yes.

Other Business-

Mr. White reviewed the letter from Mr. Leyton regarding the tele-communications ordinance. The board then had some questions: Mr. Cassidy asked what the minimum lot size was and Mr. White stated it was 4 acres. Mr. Irene asked to clarify that it would not only have to be on Borough property and Mr. White said no it did not. Mr. Irene then reminded the board that they have 45 days to review this and send a report to the Borough council and then the council decides what to do. This is similar to the other ordinance that they reviewed and made a recommendation on earlier tonight. 

Public questions: none.

Mr. Mendes made a motion to adopt the report from Mr. Leyton’s letter for the council on the tele-communications and Mr. Olini second. The board voted with all members in favor.

The next planning board meeting is May 7, 2007. 

Mr. Cassidy made a motion to adjourn and it was second by Mr. Duffy. The board voted all in favor. The meeting was adjourned at 8:35P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Diane Cannon

Board Secretary

